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SPECIAL COUNCIL
PUBLIC HEARINGS
MINUTES

Joseph Howe School
Gymnasium

Halifax, Nova Scotia
March 4, 1987

7:30 p.m.

_ A special meeting of Halifax City Council, Public
Hearings, was held on the above date.

After the meeting was called to order, the members of

Council attending, joined the City Clerk in the recitation of
the Lord's Prayer.

Present: His Worship Mayor Ron Wallace, Chairman; and
Aldermen Downey, Richard Grant, Walker, Leiper, Flynn and
Hamshaw.

Also Present: Mr. B. Allen, Acting City Solicitor,
City Clerk and other members of city staff.

Amendment to the Land Use By-law - Peninsula Area (Spring Garden
Road Area) — Building Setback Reguirements

A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
time. A report from Mr. J. M. Gatien, Chairman, Plaaning
Advisory Committee, dated February 23, 1987 was submitted.

Mr. W. D. Campbell, Development and Planning
Department, addressed Council outlining the proposal to amend
the Land Use Bylaw, Peninsula area, in order to correct
situations in which both the setback requirements provided for
in the Spring Garden Road Commercial Area Plan and the normal
C-2 setback controls were being applied to properties on Spring
Garden Road. Mr. Campbell indicated that this provides for a
greater degree of height control than envisaged by the plan.
Mr.Campbell went on to note that this was not the intent of the
plan and was the result of an oversight.

In closing, Mr. Campbell advised that the proposed
amendments were contained in Appendix I of the February 5, 1987
Information Report. :

There were no persons present wishing to address :
Council with regard to this matter. No correspondence was :
received with regard to this matter. ¢

MOVED by Alderman Downey, seconded by Alderman R, Grant i
that this matter be forwarded to the next regular meeting of
Halifax City Council without recommendation.

Motion passed. !
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Special Council
March 4, 1987

7:40 p.m. Alderman Meagher joins the meeting.

Amendment to tgeDLand_Use Bylaw (Peninsula & Mainland) Respecting
= s

y A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
ime.

Mr. Mike Hanusiak, Development and Planning Department,
addressed Council and outlined the proposed amendment to the
Land Use Bylaw regarding semi-detached dwellings as found in the
staff report dated November 26, 1987. Mr. Hanusiak indicated
that there were four areas of concern being: 1. The definition
of semi-detached dwelling; 2. Unnecessary inconsistencies
between zones; 3. Clarification regarding subdivisions of the
building; and 4. Additions to the existing structures.

Mr. Hanusiak then responded to questions from members
of Council.

A question regarding the impact of the proposed
amendments on sideyards was raised from an individual present in
the gallery with Mr. Hanusiak indicating that the proposed
amendments would have no impact on sideyards, however, staff was
presently preparing a report with regard to the subject of

sideyards.

There were no persons present wishing to address
Council regarding this matter. No correspondence has been
received in relation to this matter.

h
that this matter be forwarded to the next regular meeting of
Halifax City Council without recommendation.

Motion passed.

Case No. 5012 - contract Development = Public Service gnmmission
Geizer Hill Reservoir - 158M, Crown Road Reserve (Main Avenue

Extension

A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
time.

Mr. William Gates, Manager, public Service Commission,
addressed Council and with the aid of a sketch briefly outlined
the purpose of the requested contract development. Mr. Gates
indicated the purpose of the new reservoir was to provide
adequate water services to not only the Bayers Lake Industrial
park but, as well, to the extensive new development in the
Mainland North. Mr. Gates located the reservoir on the sketch il

and briefly described the project.

Mr. Hanusiak addressed the matter 1ndigatinq that the
requested Contract pevelopment was in keeping with the intent of
the MPS and staff was recommending approval of the contract:

development.
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Special Council
March 4, 1987

7:40 p.m. Alderman Meagher joins the meeting.

Amendmegt to tgeDLand Use Bylaw (Peninsula & Mainland) Respecting
_Semi-Detached Dyellings

A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
time.

Mr. Mike Hanusiak, Development and Planning Department,
addressed Council and outlined the proposed amendmert to the
Land Use Bylaw regarding semi-detached dwellings a5 found in the
staff report dated November 26, 1987. Mr. Hanusjak indicated
that there were four areas of concern being: 1 The definition
of semi-detached dwelling; 2. Unnpecessary ingdnsistencies
between zones; 3. Clarificationfregarding sybdivisions of the
building; and 4. Additions to t existing/structures.

Mr. Hanusiak then respon to gdestions from members

of Council.

A guestion regarding
amendments on sideyards wa
the gallery with Mr. Hanusi
amendments would rhave no §§t

impZct of the proposed

aifed ffom an individual present in
{nlicAting that the proposed

ct or/ sideyards, however, staff was

presently preparing a rep witl’ regard to the subject of ]

sideyards.

There werg camk sonf present wishing to address
Council regarding this pattef. No correspondence has been
received in relatc this matter.
Ny

MOVED by Aldermafh R an sconded by Alderman Walke
that this matter bg foryarded to the next regular meeting of
Halifax City Councill wy¥thout recommendation.

Motjon passegd.

Contract Developmegt - Public Service Commission - Schedule "K',
Section 68 - Lapgd Use Bylaw — Geizer Hill Reservolr

jlliam Gates, Manager, Public Service Commission,
ncil and with the aid of a sketch briefly outlined
of the requested contract de?elopment. MrT Gaetz
he purpose of the new reservolr was to provide
ater services to not only the Bayers Lake Industrial
as well, to the extensive new development in the
Mainland North. Mr. Gates located the reservoir on the sketch

and briefly described the project.

the purpos
indicated

Mr. Hanusiak addressed the matter indicating that the
reqdested Contract Development was in keeping with the intent of
the MPS and staff was recommending approval of the contract

development.
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March 4, 1987

There were no persons present wishing to address

Cuungil w%th regard to this matter. No correspondence has been
received in relation to the matter.

D d conded D
that this matter be forwarded to the next regular meeting of
Halifax City Council without recommendation.

Motion passed.

Case No. 5181 - Development Agreement - 1574-82 Hollis Street
Journey's End Motel

A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
time.

Mr. Mike Hanusiak, Development and Planning Department,
addressed Council and outlined the application for contract
development involving Lot G of the lands of Gabriel Aero Marine
Improvements Limited, located at 1574 Hollis Street. Mr.
Hanusiak indicated that the purpose of the contract is to permit
construction of a 13 storey "Journey's End Motel" and further
noted that the application was fully explained in the January
30, 1987 staff report regarding the matter.

Mr. Hanusiak, with the aid of sketches, further
detailed the application and noted that the application further
requests that City Council amend its agreement with Texaco
canada Ltd. to permit reserved parking for seventy-five cars at
the Tex-Park garage. Mr. Hanusiak indicated that the applicant
has reached an agreement with Texaco Canada Inc. for 75 parking
spots in the off peak hours (6:88 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.).

Mr. Hanusiak indicated that staff was recommending
approval of the application.

In response to a question from His Worship regarding
plans for a bus bay, Mr. Hanusiak indgcated that the Traffic
Authority was looking into the possibility.

Alderman Walker referred to the use of Tex-Park and
asked if there was to be a through way between the hotel and

Tex-Park.

Mr. Hanusiak indicated that there were no plans for a
through way between the two buildings.

Mr. S. Mandaville, John A. McElmon & Associates Ltd.,
Consulting Engineers & Land surveyors, addressed Council
indicating that his company was co-ordinating the project. Mr.
Mandaville went on to note that the architectural plan was a
very ingenious one and thanked staff for their complete

presentation regarding the project.
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Special Council
March 4, 1987

) Mr. Mandaville indicated that Journey's End Motel was
involved in the licensing and management of economy hotels. Mr.
Mandaville briefly described the growth of this enterprise to
date and tpe expected growth in the next three to four years.
Mr. Mandaville went on to note that the proposal incorporated
the features of the medium rise Journey's End Motel in a
high-rise structure,

ﬂr. Mandaville advised Council that during the
construction period the project would employ some 200 persons
and once permits have been issued it was expected that -
construction would be completed within 12 months. Mr.
Mandaville further noted that 24 persons would be employed

full-time once operations began and another four to ten persons
on a part-time basis.

Mr. Mandaville went on to note that the hotel would
contain a coffee shop/restaurant the operation of which would be
contracted to a local company. Mr. Mandaville further noted
that the cost of a room per night would be approximately 58-55
dollars.

In closing, Mr. Mandaville quoted from an article taken
from the Financial Post in favor of the establishment of economy
hotels.

Mr. Mandaville then responded to questions from members
of Council.

Mr. Frank Medjuck, a property owner in the downtown
area, addressed Council indicating that working in the downtown
area he was glad to see more economy hotel space being proposed
for the downtown. Mr. Medjuck further noted that he was very
happy to see this site developed as it was near his own building.

Mr. Medjuck expressed concern with regard to the
present congested traffic situation on Hollis street noting that
the plans for the proposal indicated there were four exits on
Hollis Street. Mr. Medjuck further noted that there was
additional land available to the rear of the site he felt should
be acquired and developed with this proposal. Mr. Medjuck
indicated that development of this property would allow for
direct access to Tex-Park and Granville Street and for more
rooms. Mr. Medjuck indicated that the proposed access to

Tex-Park was not convenient.

In closing, Mr. Medjuck suggested that the developer

should be asked to do a little more planning and acquire a
little more land. Mr. Medjuck indicated that he felt this would

result in a more viable and workable enterprise.

His Worship addressed the matter referring to the lands
to the rear of the property and asked if staff had investigated
these lands and if, in fact, had discussed them with the

applicant.
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In responding, Mr. Hanusiak indicated that staff was
aware of the property to the rear of the site and noted that if
the property was available at this time, it was not available
for the purposes of this development. Mr. Hanusiak further

L noted that the proposed design of the building would allow for
l !1" the incorporation of this property in the future should the land
become available. Mr. Hanusiak further noted that if Council
was concerned with regard to the parking arrangements, staff
could look into the matter with the developer and Tex-Park.

Mr. Hanusiak then referred to the concerns raised by
the speaker regarding traffic and noted that the traffic
situation had been carefully studied by staff and the Traffic
Authority.

Mr. Mandaville addressed Council and advised, in
response to Mr, Medjuck's concern regarding the exits on Hollis
Street, that two of these exits were emergency exits.

Alderman Downey addressed the matter suggesting that,
in light of the parking situation downtown, Council should
request that the developer look at the land to the rear of the
proposed development for use as parking. Alderman Downey
further suggested that at the very least Council should request
that some sort of agreement should be provided establishing that
the 75 parking spaces are available at Tex-Park.

Mr. B. Allen, Acting City Solicitor, addressed the
matter noting that Council could make certain of the parking
arrangements and ask the developer to look at the possibility of
acquiring the two sites for parking, however, the proposal must
be judged on the basis of what has been presented to Council
this evening.

There were no further persons present wishing to
address Council with regard to this matter. No correspondence
was received with regard to the proposal.

MOVED by Alderman Downey, seconded by Alderman Walker
that this matter be forwarded to the next regular meeting of
Halifax City Council without recommendation.

Mot ion passed.
Case No. 4946 - Contract Development = 59-61 Purcell's Cove Road
Wi A public hearing into the above matter was held at this
i\

time.

Mr. Mike Hanusiak, Development and Planning Department,
with the aid of sketches and maps, outlined the applicaticn+for
contract development to permit the construction of an 11 unit
apartment building at 59-61 Purcell's Cove Road as found in the
January 26, 1987 staff report. Hr.+Hanu31ak went on to note the
proposed development was being copslﬂered under the existing MPS
and was in keeping with the policies of the MPS.
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March 4, 1987

Mr. Hanusiak noted that staf :
application. f was in favor of the

Mr. Hanusiak then responded to '
of Council. P questions from members

o ) Mr. R. Morehouse, the applicant, addressed Council
indicating that discussions with regard to planning in the
Mainland South had begun a number of years ago. Mr. Morehouse
ngted Fhat since that time there have been a number of meetings
with widespread public input and a great deal of city staff work
relating to the matter. Mr. Morehouse went on to note that he
had been trying for a number of years to develop this property
and in fact in 1975 had received the appropriate development
permits. Mr. Morehouse noted, however, that he had been unable
to proceed with development for a number of reasons.

Mr. Morehouse indicated that he was now in a position
to develop the property and both the Planning Advisory Committee
and staff of the Development and Planning Department were
recommending that he be permitted to proceed with his proposal
as it conforms to existing development in the area. Mr.
Morehouse noted that the Edmonds Grounds development was almost
directly across the street from his property, Melville Ridge was
to the rear of his property and that Dead Man's Island located
on the other side of Melville Cove was, as he understood, to be
developed as R-4 or as a Residential Development District. Mr.
Morehouse went on to note that he believed that his property and
Dead Man's Island were the only two sites in the area to be
developed as multiple dwelling sites.

Mr. Morehouse went on to note that his property was
located on a piece of highway which was the original Purcell's
Cove Road. Mr. Morehouse indicated that the new Purcell's Cove
Road was constructed in order to eliminate a bad curve. Mr.
Morehouse indicated that his property was set back from the new
Purcell's Cove Road and was visible to only the properties

adjacent, on either side, to his property.

Mr. Morehouse went on to note that there was a single
family dwelling located on one side of his property, 63_
Purcell's Cove Road, and a nonconforming business and single
family dwelling, 55 purcell's Cove Road, on the other side. Mr.
Morehouse noted that the nonconforming business/single family
dwelling was almost equal in width and height to his proposed

development.

Mr. Morehouse went on to note that only the residents
of 55 Purcell's Cove Road use the piece of highway on which his
property is located. Mr. Morehouse nqted that the other
properties in the area use the new highway. Mr. Morehouse
indicated that parking would not be a difficulty and no problems
for traffic will be created for the neighbours.
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3 Mr. Morehouse then briefly described the surrounding
uses and, 1n closing, requested that in light of the information

deiore CO9HCi; this evening favorable consideration be given to
this application.

‘ 'HET James Rosborough, 55 Purcell's Cove Road, addressed
Council indicating that he had lived at 55 Purcell's Cove Road
f?r some 30 years. Mr. James indicated that he was familiar
with the type of development in the area. Mr. James indicated
that he felt the height of the proposal before Council this
evening would be overbearing to the other buildings in the
area, Mr. James indicated that he believed that the proposal
was over 5@ ft. rather thanm 35 ft. in height.

Mr. Rosborough indicated that he gﬁé/;lsn concerned
with regard to traffic in the area. Mr. Rdsborough indicated
that it was possible that there would be A1 cars added to the
traffic of the area as a result of this Mdevelopment. Mr.
Rosborough then referred to the angle gf the driveway to the
underground parking and suggested thaf it would be steep and end
in a 90 degree turn. Mr. R@sborough/indicated that he felt due
to the difficulty of enteriny iting the underground

, residents would park their

- gra¥el and has been a single car
traffic road in the pasgt M{. Rosborough referred to traffic
problems created by th ly business of George L. Mitchell
Electrical located a nd of the road and suggested that
this development would y increase these problems.

Mr. Rosboreligh’ further went on to note that the
majority oF ipgs /along the Purcell's Cove Road were single
family and othing of the proposed height or density was

located on th wad/ Mr. Rosborough then referred to his letter
of March : ich has been distributed to members of
Council and that Council would have this before them
deliberations.

b 74hn Murray, architect for the project, qddressed
Council ind ting that the proposal was in keep%ng with the
Municipal Planning Strategy and then briefly reviewed the
history of /Ahe property. Mr. Murray noted that staff gnd the
Planning Advisory Committee had proposed a higher density as-of
-right dgvelopment for this site. Mr. Murray.went onlto

1 the proposed design of the proposal in relation to
heig and noted that an attempt had b?en made to ensure the
lopment was in keeping with the neighbourhood.

i 1
Mr. Murra indicated that the proposal was for an 1
unit, 4 storey bui{ding and further noted that due to the slope
of tﬂg 1and the building was only three stories on one side for
an average of 3 1/2 stories, Mr. Murray noted that a canopy has

, - 143 -
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Mr. Morehouse then briefly described the surrounding
uses and, in closing, requested that in light of the information

before Council this evening favorable consideration be given to
this application.

_ 1Hr: James Rosborough, 55 Purcell's Cove Road, addressed
Council indicating that he had lived at 55 Purcell's Cove Road
for some 3@ years. Mr. Rosborough indicated that he was
familiar with the type of development in the area. Mr.
Rosborough indicated that he felt the height of the proposal
before Council this evening would be overbearing to the other
buildings in the area. Mr. Rosborough indicated that he
gE%1§:Ed that the proposal was over 50 ft. rather than 35 ft. in

eight.

Mr. Rosborough indicated that he was also concerned
with regard to traffic in the area. Mr. Rosborough indicated
that it was possible that there would be 11 cars added to the
traffic of the area as a result of this development. Mr.
Rosborough then referred to the angle of the driveway to the
underground parking and suggested that it would be steep and end
in a 90 degree turn. Mr. Rosborough indicated that he felt due
to the difficulty of entering and exiting the underground
parking, particularly in the winter, residents would park their
cars on the street.

Mr. Rosborough further went on to note that the road in
front of the building was gravel and has been a single car
traffic road in the past. Mr. Rosborough referred to traffic
problems created by the family business of George L. Mitchell
Electrical located at the end of the road and suggested that
this development would only increase these problems.

Mr. Rosborough further went on to note that the
majority of dwellings along the Purcell's gave Road were single
family and that nothing of the proposed height or density was
located on the road. Mr. Rosborough then referred to his letter
of March 2, 1987 which has been distributed to members of
Council and noted that Council would have this before them

during their deliberations.

Mr. John Murray, architect for the project, addressed
Council indicating that the proposal was in keeping with the
Municipal Planning Strategy and then briefly reviewed the
history of the property. Mr. Murray noted t@at staff gnd the
Planning Advisory Committee had proposed a higher density as-of
-right development for this site. Mr. Murray went on to
describe the proposed design of the proposal 1n relation to
height and noted that an attempt had been made to ensure the
development was in keeping with the neighbourhood.

Mr. Murray indicated that the proposal was for an 11
unit, 4 storey building and further noted that due to the slope
of the land the building was only three stories on one side for
an average of 3 1/2 stories. Mr. Murray noted that a canopy has
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beig iiclgded on the rgnf of the proposal, however, due to the
setback of the canopy it would not cast shadows on adjacent

properties. Mr. Murray noted that thi ]
proposal was removable if necessary. A pactasiiey aneek SETENS

o Mr. Murray then reviewed with Council the height of the
building in comparison with other properties in the area noting
that the site minimized the height of the building. Mr. Murray
went on to suggest that this proposal would be an architectural
focal point for the community and would be in keeping with the

nautical nature of the community in that it would stand as a
tower or lighthouse type building.

Mr. Murray went on to note that a minimum of excavation
would be carried out on the site and that the building would
have no balconies to emphasize the apartment use of the
property. Mr. Murray further noted that there would be no
problem with parking as this has been carefully and expensively
taken care of by the inclusion of underground parking.

In closing, Mr. Murray indicated that the proposal was
attractive and in keeping with the varied land uses and
residential patterns in the area.

Mr. Wilfred Dauphinee, 3 Purcell's Cove Road,
addressed Council advising that he was the abuttor to the east
of the proposal. Mr. Dauphinee indicated that his home was some
78 years old and had no concrete foundation. Mr. Dauphinee
indicated that any blasting carried out during the excavation of
this site would be disastrous to his property.

Mr. Dauphinee went on to indicate that he was concerned
with the possibility of traffic congestion should this proposal
go forward. Mr. pauphinee noted that the Edmonds Grounds
development would increase traffic in the area and noted that at
present traffic on the Armdale Rotary was disastrous. Mr.
Dauphinee indicated that he was not in favor of this type of
development being permitted on this site.

Mrs. Lynda Melling, 71 Purcell's Cove Road, addressed
Council and distributed a grouping of photographs which
reflected the character and nature of the neighbourhood. Mrs.
Melling noted that most of the development in the area was of a
single family dwelling nature. Mrs. Melling indicated that most
of the homes were gquite old and small and that the community was
quite rich in history of which the members of the commmunity

were quite proud.

Mrs. Melling went on to note that the Rosborough boat
yard was not a problem in the neighbourhnod_and, in fact, was a
nice attraction in the area. Mrs. Melling indicated that she
felt the proposal was out of scale with the ne1gh§aurhood.and
was certainly not in keeping with the pgapnged_ﬂalnland South
Secondary Planning Strategy. Mrs. Melling indicated that she
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CITY COUNCIL
MINUTES
Council Chamber
City Hall
Halifax, Nova Scotia
March 12, 1987 f
8:00 P, M. !
$ W' A regular meeting of Halifax City Council was held on

the above date.

The meeting was called to order with members of

Council joining the City Clerk in the recitation of the Lord's
Prayer.

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor Ron Wallace, Chairman;
Deputy Mayor T. Jeffrey; and Aldermen D. Grant, Cromwell,

Downey, Meagher, O'Malley, Dewell, R. Grant, Walker, Leiper,
Flynn, and Hamshaw.

ALSO PRESENT: City Manager; City Solicitor; City
Clerk; and other members of City staff.

Alderman D. Grant, on behalf of all members of City
Council, extended best wishes to the St. Mary's University
basketball team and their coach during the quarter-finals of
the CIAU basketball championship games being played this
evening.

MINUTES

Minutes of the regular meeting of City Council held on
Thursday, February 26, 1987 and of a Special Council meeting
held on Wednesday, March 4, 1987 were approved on a motion by
Alderman Hamshaw, seconded by Deputy Mayor Jeffrey..

Presentation: Retirement Scroll - Mr. George McCaughey,

_Engineering and Works Department

His Worship Mayor Wallace welcomed Mr. and Mrs, George
McCaughey and members of their family, and on behalf of members
of City Council presented Mr. McCaughey with a retirement
scroll in recognition of his 27 years of service with the City

of Halifax.

4B Alderman R. Grant presented Mrs. Florence McCaughey
({‘ with a corsage, wishing her and her husband a long and happy
b retirement.
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March 12, 1987

Question Alderman Meagher re:

—_and Connaught

Gutted House - Corner of Quinpool

Alderman Meagher referred to correspondence directed
to the City Solicitor from His Worship regarding the gutted
house on the corner of Quinpool and Connaught and asked if the !

City Solicitor would be replying with regard to the status of
the matter.

The Qit¥ Solicitor indicated that this was really a
matter for Building Inspection and he suspected that the report
would originate from that department.

Question Alderman Downey re: Winter Parking Ban

Alderman Downey referred to the winter parking ban and
noted that in the past the ban has been removed at this time of
the year. Alderman Downey requested a report from the Traffic
Authority as to when it is expected that the ban will be
removed.

Ald : -

Alderman Downey referred to a situation in one of the
Seniors Manors in his area where a resident had been dead for a
number of days before being found and requested that the
Halifax Housing Authority establish some type of alerting
system to ensure that seniors are able to advise someone of ]
illness. Alderman Downey suggested that some sort of check
should be made on the individual units to ensure that the
residents are not ill. Alderman Downey requested that
information with regard to the type of response system which is
in place for such situations be submitted to Council.

His Worship indicated that a report would be
forthcoming with regard to the system followed in these
situations.

|
Alderman O'Malley requested a similar report in regard r
to the senior citizens manors in his area. !

l

Ouestion Alderman D, Grant re: Administrative QOrders

Alderman D. Grant referred to her request for an 1
action list in relation to the establishment of Administrative i
Orders for each Department and asked when this action list
would be brought to Council.

The City Manager indicated that the various
Administrative Orders were being reviewed by the City Auditor
General and the appropriate staff. The City Manager further
noted that the Administrative Orders would come before Council

upon completion.




(@

Council
March 12, 1987

. Alder@an D. Grant requested that the action list in
relation to this matter be distributed to members of Council.

Question Alderman D. Grant re: Amendment Ordinance 172 - the
__Smoking Ordinance

Alderman D. Grant requested that the City Solicitor
look at quinance 172, the Smoking Ordinance, with regard to
the possibility of including a provision in that Ordinance that
all restaurants have a Non-Smoking Section. Alderman D. Grant
indicated that she had a number of requests for such a
provision within Ordinance 172,

Question Alderman D. Grant re: Parking - Mitchell Street
and Waverley Terrace

Alderman D. Grant requested a report on the status of
parking on Mitchell Street and Waverley Terrace and the effect
of this parking.

: o A1 ) _

Alderman D. Grant referred to a number of complaints
she had received from seniors regarding sidewalks not being
cleared of snow and noted that a letter had been received from
Mr. D. Curren, Chairman, Human Rights Commission regarding his
concern with difficulties experienced by handicapped persons
due to uncleared sidewalks. Alderman D. Grant noted that at a
meeting she had with seniors in her area it had been suggested :
that a full page ad be taken out by the City next year ¥
explaining the difficulties experienced by seniors as a result L

of uncleared sidewalks.

Question Alderman O'Malley re: Gutted Houses - Robie Street |
and Stanley Street

Alderman O'Malley referred to two gutted houses in his it
area one on Robie Street and one on Stanley Street and asked ‘o
when these houses would be demolished or repaired. Alderman
O'Malley indicated that he did not wish to endure the ordeal
Alderman Meagher had with regard to the Connaught/Quinpool
property and indicated that he would like the appropriate

action taken as soon as possible.

ADDED ITEMS
Appointments

A report received March 11, 1987 was submitted. |

Q'Malley that nominations be made as follows:

= L=

































































































*Amended Page*
Council
March 26, 1987

2294 Spring Garden Road - Extension of Lease

A confidential supplementary staff report dated March
24, 1987 was submitted, . d

D

! » as recommended by the Finance and Executive
Committee, the existing lease with Raymond and Najib E1 Hage be
amended to allow for a five year renewal option substantially
similar to Attachment "A" of the February 27, 1987 confidential
staff report.

Motion passed.
Agreement of Purchase and Sale - Claremont Street

Alderman Dewell addressed the matter referring to the
controversial nature of this matter and the concerns expressed
by area residents in relation to the proposed development of
this site and asked if the agreement of purchase and sale
addressed the concerns expressed by area residents. Alderman
Dewell asked if the agreement of purchase and sale was somewhat
similar to a contract development.

The City Solicitor addressed the matter indicating that
it was his understanding that the agreement provided that the
conveyance of the land was conditional upon the construction of
only 39 units in conformance with the plans on file with the
City, he felt the concerns of the area residents had been

addressed.

A further short discussion ensued and it was MOVED by
]

Alderman *Dewell*, seconded by Alderman O'Malley that, as,
recommended by the Finance and Executive, the Mayor and City

Clerk be authorized to enter into an agreement of purchase and
sale with¥Anwar of Canada Limited for the closed portion of
Claremont Street and Regent Road as shown on Plan TT-38-28827
and further that such agreement to be substantially similar to
Attachment "A" to the March 12, 1987 confidential staff report,

which in particular, calls for the sale of the City's interest
in the closed portion of Claremont Street and Regent Road to be
sold by Quit Claim Deed to Anwar for $75,0080.

: - place

% Wwhan W wnaﬂ-*jfuf.t.-.ﬁmufii it weos M%%W ;
This matter was deferred to the next meeting of the

Committee of the Whole Council to be held on Wednesday, April 8,

1987 during the setting of the agenda.
Alderman Walker declared a conflict of interest and
retired from the meeting.
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March 26, 1987

2994 Spring Carden Road - Extensjon of Lease |
' !

A confidential supplementary staff report dated March i
24, 1987 was submitted. 4 P a :

M) ) D Depu Mavo £ = eConded o _.;_.{;.‘ =

O'Malley that, as recommended by the Finance and Exedutive

Committee, the existing lease with Raymond and Najjib El Hage be

amended to allow for a five year renewal option substantially [
similar to Attachment "A" of the February 27, 1987 confidential ?
staff report. f

Motion passed.
A L Ee e . E1] dase qarjd gl - dLemong . e

Alderman Dewell addressed the matter referring to the
controversial nature of this matter and the concerns expressed
by area residents in relation to the fproposed development of
this site and asked if the agreemen¥ of purchase and sale
addressed the concerns expressed by area residents. Alderman
Dewell asked if the agreement of Purchase and sale was somewhat
similar to a contract development.

The City Solicitor addressed the matter indicating that
it was his understanding that/the agreement provided that the
conveyance of the land was ¢bnditional upon the construction of
only 39 units in conformangé with the plans on file with the
City, he felt the concernsg/of the area residents had been C

addressed.

A further shorf discussion ensued and it was MOVED by
Alderman Downey. seconded by Alderman O'Malley that, as
recommended by the Fjfance and Executive, the Mayor and City
Clerk be authorized f£o enter into an agreement of purchase and
sale with Anwar of fLanada Limited for the closed portion of
Claremont Street aAd Regent Road as shown on Plan TT-38-28827
and further that fuch agreement to be substantially similar to
Attachment "A" tg the March 12, 1987 confidential staff report,
which in particplar, calls for the sale of the City's interest
in the closed gortion of Claremont Street and Regent Road to be

sold by Quit @laim Deed to Anwar for $75,000,

his matter was deferred to the next meeting of the
Committeé of the Whole Council to be held on Wednesday, April 8,

1987 dufing the setting of the agenda.

retred from the meeting. | ;t




March 26, 1987

Deputy Mayor Jeffrey referred to the report he had

requested at the Committee of the Whole and
. : noted tha had
not received this report to date. = e

_ Mr. Crowell, Director of Social Planning, addressed the
matter indicating that he had reviewed this matter since the
Committee of the Whole and felt that Council should strive to
keep these two issues separate. Mr. Crowell further went on to
note that he felt that the present policy should be retained and
each case dealt with on an individual basis as has been the
practice in the past.

_ Deputy Mayor Jeffrey indicated that this was a
satisfactory solution to the problem.

A further short discussion ensued and it was MOVED by
F i , as recommended
by the Finance and Executive Committee Council approve the
following changes to Policy 1.4.19 effective April 1, 1987:

1) That Policy 1.4.19(5) be added:

In regards to cremations, Municipal Social Services will
assist subject to the existing Halifax Memorial Society
Contract to the total of the cost for cremation
internment of ashes and plot, based on the services
rendered provided this total cost is not grater than the
cost for regular burial and plot cost (i.e. without
cremation)

2) That Policy 1.4.19.1(B) which previously had a rate of
$425.00 for a plot be amended to read:

Catholic Cemeteries Commission (Holy Cross, Mount Olivet
and Gate of Heaven) $458.040.

3) That Policy 1.4.19.4 be added:

INTERNMENT OF ASHES

(A) Catholic Cemeteries Commission
New Grave - $108,.08 fee
01d Grave - $150.00 fee

(B) Fairview Cemeteries
New Grave - $30.00 fee
old Grave - $55.00 fee

4) That the scales for funerals 1.4.19.1 - 4 be adjusted:
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2)
3)
4)

FUNERAL COST SCHEDULE

1) Service Charge
Professional and Staff Services
Facilities and Equipment
Care and Preparation of Decedent
Certain Automative Equipment
TOTAL

Casket K. P. Gray Embossed Cloth
Outside Wooden Shell
TOTAL

GRAND TOTAL
Children 6 - 12 years of age
Infants to 5 years of age
Children - Stillborns
Motion passed.

March 26, 1987
OLD NEW
$190.00 $200.00
109.00 118.00
169.060 118.60
134,08 146,00
$544.00 $582.00
$312.00 $337.00
15,088 81,00
$387.00 $418.00
$931.00 $10006.00
$436.00 $453.00
$218.00 $226.00
$ 81,00 84,00

Alderman Walker returns to the meeting.

Sale of Land to Department of Housing - Dartmouth Avenue -

Lot N-1

This matter was forwarded to Council without
recommendation.

D A :

that:

1. the lands forming the south section of the Richmond

property be sold to the Department of Housing of the

Province of Nova Scotia for the sum of $65,000, for the

provision of 20 units of senior citizens' housing,
subject to receipt of necessary approvals and tenders,

and to retention by the City of necessary easements and

accesses;y

2. the Department of Housing be requested to update

its allowance per unit land costs for construction with

the City of Halifax.
Motion passed.

ﬁgatal Address = Ragged Lake Industrial Park

that, as recommended by

b

the Finance and Executive Committee,

: i1 forward a letter to the Post Master General
E;;ﬁegg?gglthat canada Post reconsider the elimination of the

reference to RR#l Armdale in Halifax addresses.

Motion passed.
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Council
March 26, 1987

Extension of Setting 1987 Tax Rate

D d :
that, as recommended by the Finance and Executive Committee,
Council approve a resolution which requests the Minister of
Municipal Affairs to seek, on behalf of the City of Halifax, an
Order-in-Council extending the time within which the City may
establish a tax rate for the 1987 year to April 30, 1987, in
accordance with Sections 189 and 594 of Chapter 52 of the
Statutes of Nova Scotia, 1963, the Halifax City Charter.

Motion passed.

Delegatjon of Voting Rights - Halicon

MOVED by Alderman O'Malley, seconded by Alderman
Meagher that, as recommended by the Finance and Executive
Committee, Council formally authorize the City Treasurer, as
the City's director on the Board of Halicon, to continue to act
for the City at Directors and Shareholders meetings of Halicon
and to vote the City shares at such meetings (Council would, of
course, be informed should any material matter arise which
would require the guidance of Council).

Motion passed.

Checkers Union Application for Area Jurisdiction in Halifax

The above matter was forwarded to this meeting of
Halifax City Council without recommendation.

Noting that the hearing ;egarding the Checkers Union

Application is already underway, . .
! the confidential

staff report of March 17, 1987 be tabled, and that Council take
no further action on this matter.

His Worship Mayor Wallace indicated that he had
discussed the matter with the Port Commission and had y
ascertained that they would be making a presentation during the

hearing on the City's behalf.

The Chairman advised that a vote was not required.

Impact of Recent Federal Budget

OVELD D 16 = 3 = : .
that, as ;ecummenﬂe by the Finance and Executive Committee,

Council approve the following resolution:
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Council
March 26, 1987

With regard to the requirements for earlier
remittance of payroll deductions contained
in the Budget Proposal and tabled in the
House of Commons on February 18, 1987 by the
Honorable Michael Wilson with the additional
costs to be experienced by the taxpayers of
Halifax, and recognizing that the taxpayers
of Halifax are hard pressed to support even
the present tax load,

BE IT RESOLVED that City Council call upon
the Honorable Mr., Wilson and the Government
of Canada to exempt municipalities and their
boards and commissions from the requirements
for earlier remittance of tax deductions;

AND FURTHER, THAT municipalities also be
exempted from the increase over the present
level of taxation on motor fuels, and that
the Government give serious consideration to
total exemption, exempting municipalities
from Federal sales and excise taxes on motor
fuels.

(As requested by Alderman Meagher during the March 18
Finance and Executive Committee meeting, copies of this
resolution are to be forwarded to the Union of Nova Scotia
Scotia Municipalities and to the Federation of Canadian

Municipalities.)

The motion was put and passed.

Council considered the report of the City Planning
Committee from its meeting held on March 18, 1987 as follows:

Case No. 5228 - Contract Development: 5 0ld Sambro Road
{SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING)

Walker that, as recommended by the City Planning Committee, a
date be set for a public hearing to consider the application
for contract development to permit the construction of a
12-unit apartment building at 5 0ld Sambro Road, as shown on 3
Plans No. P208/15726, 15727 and 15741 of Case No. 5228.

The City Clerk advised that a public hearing regarding
this matter waulg be held on WEDNESDAY, JUNE 17, 1987 at 7:30 f
p.m. at the Joseph Howe School Gymnasium, 2557 Maynard Street. -


































































































































































































































































































































